Working visit of the Deputy Prime Minister for reintegration Oleg Serebrian to the Dubăsari district



On January 25, 2024, Deputy Prime Minister for Reintegration Oleg Serebrian paid a working visit to Dubasari district. In the building of the Dubasari District Council, discussions were held with the mayors of the district's settlements, economic agents and farmers who own agricultural lands located beyond the Râbniţa-Tiraspol road.

During the discussions, the problems faced by farmers were raised. It was emphasized that solutions to them would be found.

Also, the Deputy Prime Minister visited the "Ion Creangă" Theoretical Lyceum in Coșnița village, as well as the Doroţcaia Theoretical Lyceum in Doroţcaia village.

During the meetings with the school administrations and the members of the pedagogical collectives, it was agreed on the importance of maintaining a continuous dialogue in order to identify solutions to improve the educational process.

Through the Programme of activities for the reintegration of the country for 2023, "Ion Creangă" Theoretical Lyceum benefited from 740 thousand lei for the renovation of the food cooking facilities within the institution, and Doroţcaia Theoretical Lyceum was offered 1150 thousand lei for the renovation of the canteen.

